

60th ANNUAL REPORT

Season 1984 - 85

AS PRESENTED

AT THE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD IN THE

CLUBROOMS, HENLEY BEACH

SUNDAY, JULY 28th, 1985 at 10.30 a.m.



HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC.

AGENDA

- 1. Notice of meeting.
- 2. Apologies.
- Reading and Confirmation of the Minutes of the 59th Annual General Meeting.
- 4. Business Arising out of Minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation and Adoption of the 60th Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation and Adoption of the Financial Statement for Season 1984/85.
- 8. Ratification of Resignations and Appointments made by the Management Committee.
- 9. Election of Office Bearers.
- 10. Honoraria to be set.
- 11. Subscriptions for Season 1985/86.
- 12. General Business.
- 13. Presentation of Trophies and Awards for Season 1984/85.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Founder: The Late Dan F. Dineen

OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1984/85

Patron: Mr. M.B. Butterfield

Vice-Patrons:

Miss A.R. Forwood, Mrs. P. Guster, Mrs. P.K. Harvey, Mrs. L.R. Rogers, Mr. P. Cates, Mr. J. Goodwin, Mr. L.R. Rogers.

PRESIDENT: Mr. R. MacKenzie

Vice-Presidents:

Ald. I. MacDonald Mr. L. Griggs

Mr. R. Burton Mr. P. Johns

Mr. D.E. Knappstein Mr. D. Ferguson, M.P.

Mr. J. Mackay Mr. M. Fuss Mr. D. Duhne
Mr. L. Frost
Mr. J. Payze
Mr. C. Hutchesson
Mr. M. Mosler

Mr. A. Walters (Snr.)

Mr. J. Potts Mr. J. Baker

CAPTAIN:

VICE-CAPTAIN: HON. SECRETARY: HON. TREASURER:

HON. ASS. SECRETARY:
HON. CHIEF INSTRUCTOR:
HON. SURF BOAT CAPTAIN:
HON. GEAR STEWARD:
HON. BOARD CAPTAIN:
HON. SKI CAPTAIN:
HON. RADIO OFFICER:
HON. POWER BOAT CAPTAIN:

JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE: COMMITTEEMEN:

HON. SOLICITOR: HON. AUDITORS:

JUNIOR CLUB CAPTAIN:

PUBLICITY OFFICER:

K. Fitzgerald

D. Foureur T. Mulvihill

H. Johns

P. Fitzgerald
C. Broderick
D. Hocking
M. Searcy
A. Lanyon
S. Bradley

B. Duhne
P. Martin

J. Goldsworthy
W. Lewis, B. Cole

C. Townsend

P. Peppin, G. Duhne

T. Davoren J. Duhne

LIFE MEMBERS:

A.W. Jolly (dec'd), C. Chambers (dec'd), D.F. Dineen (dec'd), C.M. Yeomans (dec'd), W.J. Zimmerman (dec'd), C.V. Fisher, C.H. Hele, F.C. Hill (dec'd), R.J. McDonough (dec'd), A.H.J. Hallet (dec'd), M.B. Butterfield, C.D. Fielder, F.N. Tucker, T.J. Jennings, C.M. Calnan, L.G. Bailey,

D. Hensley, A.F. Roberts, A.A. Park, J. Doherty, B.R. Duhne, G.A. Anderson, G.W. Duhne, R.G. Hill, T.G. Mulvihill,

A Farmed C Pull A Malage D I Williams

A. Forwood, G. Bull, A. Nelson, R.J. Williams.

HONORARY MEMBERS 1984/85:

Mrs. Peg Guster, Mr. J. (Posum) Baker, Mr. Jim Mackay, Mr. Mal Fuss, Mr. "Super" Sid Goodfellow, Mr. Bob Bruce.

CAPTAIN'S REPORT

At present we can boast the best Life Saving Clubrooms in South Australia. The gym and soon to be installed sauna will give us a facility every member can be proud of and learn to respect. This accommodation is itself enough to attract new members, and when the downstairs bar is complete, fund raising events will be even more enjoyable. Our patrol, radio and medical rooms are an excellent facility which helps us to serve the community. The Club has progressed greatly since I joined and I hope others are as proud as I am of our Club.

Recognition must be given to those members who have been the backbone of our Club for many years, and past traditions must be carried on. I am looking forward to seeing some younger members accept the challenges and become the new nucleus of our Club.

Looking back this season, the standard of patrols has improved and with the advent of our I.R.B. greater patrol mobility and extra interest should improve our efficiency.

In the competition area, our members tried very hard with only a few gold medals won at the "States" and we should be proud of the performance of our cadet members.

I would like to compliment the Social Committee who did a very good job organising fund raising and social events.

Next season we will have to work on building up our membership which will require more people to take bronze squads. After all, more members leads to better functions and more competitors.

Chris Broderick has become I.R.B. captain and will be organising the training of interested members. This craft exposes us to a high profile in front of the public, and any person who misuses the I.R.B. will be treated sternly.

Let's hope for a very successful 85/86 Season and if each member contributes positively, we will be back on top in competition and patrols.

KEVIN FITZGERALD, Club Captain.

HONORARY SECRETARY'S REPORT

I am pleased to report on the Club's progress in this our 60th year. Our Club has achieved much in its time but we are still a young club with many areas open to further development. This provides you, the member, the opportunity to grasp the nettle of your particular interest and by applying yourself for the Club also gain in status as a citizen of Henley Beach.

Sixteen people gained their bronze medal - six more than last year. Also five instructors and eight cadets qualified. This increase in membership has strengthened the Club in many ways, particularly for future competition. If a greater increase can be achieved this season, the momentum of new members may snowball, and I urge everyone to introduce new people into our Club.

Our greatest thanks must go to our donors who are mentioned in this report and in particular, Super Sid Goodfellow, who by his super solo efforts has pushed us into the area of motorised rescue craft.

Like all clubs, our costs are escalating faster than our income and without our donors we could not purchase the necessary rescue equipment or improve our clubrooms. It will be important for all members to support our fund raising activities this year or financially we will be exhausted.

The 60th Anniversary Dinner Ball at Football Park was well attended by past and present members, and gave our younger members an insight into the fine tradition and history of our Club (if only we could find someone to record and write our Club history!). To John Goldsworthy, Sue Williams and Michelle Richardson, many thanks for organising and conducting the dinner.

I thank Paul Fitzgerald for assisting me during the season. Although Paul worked quietly and out of sight his efforts greatly helped your Committee.

Committee meetings were well attended and in particular our Treasurer's efficiency must be mentioned. His financial reports containing the vital information enabling your committee to make the right decisions were always on time and informative.

Our clubrooms still require a lot of work to be done to improve and maintain their condition, and coupled with our loan repayments, have become the largest single drain on our finances. The future committee will have to apply itself to this and try to reduce some principal from our loan.

The Junior division of our Club is not progressing as we would like, attendances and numbers have decreased; and with eight of them progressing to cadets, some parents will not now be assisting with training. This will require new recruits and a new junior committee. Rodney Hill has indicated he will be prepared to coach and assist the committee so it is up to parents and nippers to enrol new members and become involved.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

In the '84/'85 season the Henley Club had 16 people achieve their Bronze Medallions. This number is no world beater but the reports from the examiners are that these squads were of a very high standard. Congratulations to all the new Bronze holders on gaining your award, but please don't stop there. Let's see you all back next season to compete, gain other awards and do patrols.

We had an abundance of members wishing to gain their Instructor's Certificate this season. One was Tony van Ruiten who helped out last season by instructing squads, but who could not gain his Instructor's Certificate through no fault of his own. Happily this year Tony put through a Bronze squad of very high standard and gained his Instructor's Certificate. Congratulations Tony, and thank you for your patience with the system.

Scott Bradley was one person who was not going to be held back. In one season Scott gained his Instructor's Certificate, Advance Resus. Instructor's Certificate, Advance Resus Certificate, Radio Certificate, and is a probationary member of the Board of Examiners. He was also appointed Field Officer for South Australia, an appointment both Henley and Scott can be proud of.

Others to get their Instructor's were Gary Davis, Petra Wiesner and Andrew Lanyon who put through a female squad. Barry Duhne already has his Instructor's from a long time back, but is always ready to help out with instructing. This season Barry put through 8 members for their Surf Life Saving Certificate. It is a pity that far too many members take only one Bronze squad and stop at that. It would help the Club out tremendously if all members who have their Instructor's would take one more squad instead of leaving it up to the same old few.

To all the Instructor's this season, my sincere thanks for a job well done, for without your help my work would have been a very difficult one.

Also this season, the Club had 7 members receive their Advanced Resusitation Certificate which ot me is the next natural progression in Surf Life Saving. This Certificate is the refinement in resusitation and saving lives which is what surf life saving is about. Once again too many members stop once they have got their Bronze medallions.

Barry Duhne put through a large number of people for their Radio Certificate and it was good to see such a large response to this award: the silly thing is that when it came to using their newly acquired skill on patrol, etc., I found a very large number of these people didn't want to talk on the radio for fear of embarrassment. If only they would realise the help this relatively simple award has in improving the service we provide to the bathing public, not to mention the time and effect your instructor and yourselves put into achieving this award. If you have a skill please use it to the best of your ability for every little bit helps.

Well, that is what happened in the 84/85 season and now on to the 85/86 season with, I hope, a lot more new members for the Henley Club and a lot of the present members gaining new awards.

AWARDS GAINED THIS SEASON

INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATE	Α.	Van Ruiten
THE STATE OF THE S	G.	Davis
	Α.	Lanyon
	S.	Bradley
	P.	Wiesner
BRONZE MEDALLION	М.	Cox
DRONZE PIEDALLION	J.	Lewis
	В.	Pierson
	D.	Mills
	C.	Lanyon
	М.	Row
	Α.	Roberts
	T.	Casey
The state of the s		Fazzalari
THE CHARLES SAY, ROA TO YOU A SEC. 15		Butterfield
	М.	Shuttleworth
	R.	McFarlane
	Α.	McClement
	P.	Bradley
	D.	Goldsworthy
	Α.	Boucaut
ADVANCED RESUSITATION INSTRUCTOR'S CERT.	S.	Bradley
ADVANCED RESUSITATION CERTIFICATE	S.	Bradley
ADVANCED RESOSTIATION CERTIFICATE	P.	Wiesner
	Α.	Van Ruiten
	S.	Molloy
	В.	White
	G.	Cook
	М.	
	1.1.	ROW
RADIO OPERATOR'S CERTIFICATE	Α.	
	J.	
	В.	Cole
		Lewis
		Johns
		Duhne
		Goldsworthy
	6.	Cook
SURF LIFESAVING CERTIFICATE	G.	Duncan
Jeorg A. A. A. State	Α.	Dowley
		Simone
		Parsons
	J.	Mills
	Α.	Lewis
· kom	J.	Bul1
	0	El atabas

G. Fletcher

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

National Council - Australian Surf Lifesaving Association.

State Centre - S.A. Surf Lifesaving Association.

Mr. Bob Bruce - President, S.A. State Centre S.L.S.A.

Mr. Alan Trewartha - Administrator, S.A. State Centre S.L.S.A.

S.A. State Centre Appeals Committee.

Super Sid Goodfellow - Donation of half cost of our I.R.B. Complete with motor and radio.

Federal Government for Government Grant of half cost of I.R.B. with motor and radio.

South Australian Government.

The Local Council - City of Henley & Grange.

Henley Grange & West Beach Women's Service Association, Inc. Community Aid Centre.

Mr. Jim Mackay and Footersville for their continuing support and work performed for the club.

Ramsgate Hotel for the proceeds from the sale of Beer Tickets and donation.

John "Posim" Baker for his kind donation towards the purchase of gear for Season 1984/85.

West End Brewery C.W. & M.F. Hutchesson

Amy R. Forwood D.R. Duhne

K. Wigglesworth Ray Burton - Astra Housewares P/L.

RB. Day & Sons Pty. Ltd. P.S. Johns

D. Williams P. Mackay

A.R. & M.J. Walters L.E. & E.F. Frost

J. Mackay J.B. Payze

I.R. Dingle B. Cole

D. Ferguson, M.P. Mercantile Credits Ltd.

Henley Weight Watchers The Meat Connection of S.A.

Kevin Jones W. Fletcher

"Super" Sid Goodfellow C. Jones

SKI CAPTAIN'S REPORT

This year we saw an ever growing interest toward ski paddling, which was mostly generated due to kayaking. A number of members from our Club are heavily involved with the West Lakes Canoe Club. Because of this we have seen a dramatic increase in the popularity and paddling ability of our members.

Andrew Lanyon has improved his ski leg in the iron man and as a result has given himself a better overall consistency. David Foureur and myself showed our strength in the "flying" double ski, and were adhering closely to our coach's motto "You must suffer". David and I also did well in the single ski event.

Sue William was often seen out in the choppy seas under strict instruction from ex-boatee, Cams (Doug Campbell), on how to paddle, or should we say, how to row a ski. Sue would regularly be practising her eskimo rolls - however her determination and will to success will develop her into a definite prospect for an iron woman.

It would be criminal to forget our up and coming cadets who really displayed their promising skills.

The all new Greg Fletcher with his seemingly natural ability should be encouraged by all members to continue in this fine area. Who knows, Greg could win another gold medal for Henley in the Australian Cadet Ski.

To all of the other young paddlers, you also have the potential to get there. Try to take paddling seriously, train hard, but try also to enjoy what you are doing and you'll succeed.

Though this year we saw no outstanding performances, it was pleasing to see a better attitude and interest toward ski paddling.

Good Luck!

SCOTT BRADLEY, Ski Captain.

STOP PRESS

An application for a new surf boat was submitted to Fosters/ Carlton United Brewery and we have heard they are seriously considering our proposal.

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The year's training began in June with weights, running and weather permitting, rowing. By the first carnival four crews were fit and ready for competition.

Throughout the season, the A crew competed strongly, gaining third in the Open Boat Shield. The B crew also rowed very competitively gaining 3rd place in the Reserve Grade Shield.

In the C division, our crew was the one to beat and won all but two of the carnivals. This performance ensured the C division Boat Shield for the Club. The second C crew, the "C2's" put up a good performance considering they all lacked experience. They were placed 2nd at the Middleton carnival and made the final at the States.

As the season progressed we were able to form a second B crew who showed they will be a force with more experience. A scratch Veteran crew rowed at most carnivals but the flesh was weak and rowing against younger crews proved unsuccessful.

During the season, the B crew ran two \$1,000 raffle draws and raised enough money to buy a full set of desperately needed oars. Two working bees were organised during the season to rub down and varnish the oars and boats, and the attendance of crews was appreciated. It is this type of team spirit and hard work that keeps our boats in such good condition.

The old trailer received a new lease of life, thanks to the efforts of B. Godfrey and B. Cole. Unfortunately, the Jim Doherty was holed and some oars broken as a result of a collision with Seacliff at the Middleton Carnival but was ready for the next carnival, thanks to Max Fry of Adelaide Dinghy Centre.

At the State Titles, 6 senior Henley crews competed with the A crew turning the cans 2nd (only $1\frac{1}{2}$ boat lengths behind the leader) but were pipped on the line for 2nd and had to settle for a Bronze medal. The Reserve crew also turned 2nd but although they tried their hardest, missed out on a medal and finished fourth. Our "Super C's" didn't let us down and won Gold in a close finish. Well done, boys. The "C2's" rowed well to make the final but could only manage . The "B2's" just missed out on the final after turning on a valiant effort.

Three crews represented the Club at the Australian Titles at Point Leo. The odds seemed against the A crew from the start. We drew the hottest heat of round one and with the weather conditions found ourselves out of the carnival. The Reserves made it to the second round before suffering a similar fate. Hopefully, we all learned a few lessons over there and can put them into practice this coming season.

Finally, I would like to thank all who rowed and helped in the boat area and let's make next season one to remember.

Boat Captain's Report (cont'd)

A crew	B crew	C crew
T. Mulvihill (sweep) J. Kildea A. Madsen D. Hocking K. Fitzgerald	B. Godfrey (sweep) R. Langford B. Cole T. Cunneen A. Morrison	T. Houlihan (sweep) J. Foody G. Henry S. Johns G. Davis
C2 crew and and I have a	B2 crew	Veterans
D. Slaven (sweep) G. Fazzalari J. Goldsmith S. Jennings J. Butterfield	T. Mulvihill (sweep) R. McFarlane C. Jones G. Atkins M. Shuttleworth	D. Hocking (sweep) R. Langford G. Henry B. Godfrey T. Mulvihill C. Jones T. Houlihan B. Duhne

DARREN HOCKING Boat Captain

BEACH RUNNERS' REPORT

The Beach Sprint arena showed some form of revival during the 1984/85 season through the efforts of a group of enthusiastic young Cadets; Greg Fletcher, Ian McCoy, Matt Simone, Andrew Dowley and Robin Parsons. All five lads were in their first year of senior competition and although pitted against the likes of the triple Australian Gold medal-winning boy from Brighton, Byron Mills, they applied themselves well to the task and were frequent finalists in the sprints and relays at most senior carnivals (including a very good second in the relay at the Goolwa Carnival). While no medals were won at the State Senior Titles, a good deal of satisfaction was gained from Matt Simone's two medals (including a Gold in the 13 Year Beach Sprint) at the Junior State Titles held at Moana. Well done, Matt - a just reward for your continued enthusiasm throughout the season!!

I believe that the older members of the Club need to encourage these young promising competitors so that we see them in future years winning State Titles for Henley and not for other clubs, as two of our former beach sprinters, Charles Sheffield and Peter McKay, did in 1985.

Finally, I would like to thank the boys for their diligence during the season and also Lee Bowbridge of Glenelg S.L.S.C. and, more particularly, our own Jim Goldsmith, for their help with the coaching.

TOP ROOM REPORT

The 1984/85 season in my opinion has been good.

In the summer months, the members were using the Top Room a great deal, with Friday nights having good crowds. Saturday afternoons, after club training, became very popular as well as Sunday nights.

Sunday mornings are always filled with hard training members coming up for a refreshing drink.

The attendances after carnivals were excellent and the Club should be grateful to those who organised and cooked the barbeques such as Wayne Lewis, John Goldsworthy, Dennis Dale and Peter Elverd. Now, in winter, the numbers have dropped off, but the regulars are still coming up for a few drinks and a chat.

The season saw a new electric till purchased. While it took a while to settle in, it has now proven to be a great asset for the Bar.

I would like to thank Mrs. Fay Lewis for her never-ending help in the cleaning of the kitchen and Top Room area. Fay has given the Club her precious time every week, all season, and the members should be very proud and grateful for the work Fay has put in.

I would also like to thank the Committee for the help and support during the season. Last but not least, I would like to thank all those who worked behind the Bar.

Overall, I feel the Top Room has had a successful year.

JIM GOLDSMITH, House Manager.

PATROL REPORT

The 1984/85 season started very well with most of our members attending their rostered patrols. But unfortunately towards the end of the season it was disappointing to see members missing patrols and not obtaining a substitute. Patrolling the beaches of Australia should be the Surf Life Saver's number one duty and it should be done efficiently.

During the season there were some pleasing results to come from the patrol efficiency competition. Well done to all members that were involved. Also a great effort was produced by Braden Pierson who did the most patrol hours for the season, as he only obtained his Bronze Medallion just before Christmas, a good example for other members to follow. I would also like to thank all members who did carnival and Christmas Day patrols.

DAVID FOUREUR Vice-Captain.

PATROL HOURS FOR 1984/85

G.	Anderson	3	3/4	C.	Jones	30 4
G.	Atkins	6	3/4	R.	Langford	21 3/4
P.	Bradley	4	-	A.	Lanyon	26 ½
S.	Bradley	26	3/4	C.	Lanyon	18 —
C.	Broderick	17		A.	Lewis	21 —
J.	Bul1	17	_	J.	Lewis	30 ½ -
J.	Butterfield		1/2	W.	Lewis	4 3/4
T.	Casey	4	1/4 -	I.	McCoy	3 1/2 -
D.	Campbell .	43	3/4	S.	McCoy	3 3/4 -
_ B.	Cole		1/2	R.	MacFarlane	7 ½ -
GB.	Cook	35	3/4	P.	Mackay	16
	Cox	21	3/4	R.	Mackay	15 3/4
T.	Cunneen	11		P.	Martin	12 4
T.	Daveron	8	1/2	K.	Mathews	18 —
G.	Davis	18		D.	Mills	48 ½
A.	Dowley	17		J.	Mills	14 4 _
В.	Duhne	4	1/2		Molloy	26 3/4 -
G.	Cuncan	17		A.	Morrison	12
P.	Elverd	8	1/2	J.	O'Sullivan	3 ½ -
G.	Fazzalari		3/4 -	N.	Parker	34 4
N.	Fielder	11		C.	Parkinson	32-
K.	Fitzgerald	24	1/4	R.	Parsons	35 —
P.	Fitzgerald		-		Pierson	68 -
G.	Fletcher	17	1/2 -	P.	Peppin	10 ¼
J.	Foody	19	3/4	Μ.	Richardson	38 -
	Foureur	35		A.	Roberts	13 4 -
В.	Godfrey		3/4	M.	Row	19 4 -
	Goldsmith	25		M.	Searcy	15
D.	Goldsworthy		1/4-	M.	Shuttleworth	16 ½ —
	Goldsworthy		14-		Simone	11 ½
	Harvey		3/4-		Slaven	15 3/4
	Haydon		3/4	S.	Trodd	36
R.	Hill		3/4		Van Ruiten	26
	Henry	12			Wells	3 3/4
	Hoolihan		3/4-		Wiesner	20 3/4
	Jennings	45		P.	Wilkinson	12 ¼
	Johns	27			Williams	33 4 -
S.	Johns	22	4	В.	White	42

BOARD CAPTAIN'S REPORT

It was a very encouraging season for this section of the Club with the highest number of competitors for many years taking part in board paddling events. The largest proportion of these were in the cadet age group and with most of these members paddling malibu for the first time this year it was good to see competitors in finals of cadet malibu and cadet malibu relay at most carnivals - and an especially good race by Greg Fletcher at the State Championships.

Other State finalists were Carmel Lanyon in Women's Malibu and myself in Open Malibu.

With a more rigorous training programme planned for next season there will be a continued growth in this area of the Club.

TROPHY WINNERS - SEASON 1984/85

SENIOR

Senior Club Champion	D.	Foureur	Walker & Hall Cup
Junior Club Champion	М.	Cox	Amy R. Forwood Trophy
Cadet Club Champion	G.	Fletcher	C.M. Calnan Trophy
Most Outstanding Carnival Compe	tit	or:	and the second
Senior	Α.	Lanyon	Peter Cates Trophy
Junior	М.	Cox	Mike Hegarty Trophy
Cadet	G.	Fletcher	Morry Grant Shield
Most Efficient Club Member	Н.	Johns	D.R. Conlin Trophy
Most Patrol Hours	В.	Pierson	Super Sid Trophy
Best Clubman	J.	Goldsworth	yM.B. Butterfield Trophy
Best First Year Member	G.	Fazzalari	H. Johns Memorial Trophy
Best Carnival Competitor in -			
Beach	Μ.	Simone	T. Jennings Trophy
Boat	Α.	Madsen	J. Doherty Trophy
Craft	D.	Foureur	C. Fielder Trophy
Water	Α.	Lanyon	D. Hemsley Trophy
President's Trophy	J.	Goldsmith	R. MacKenzie

JUNIOR

[(<u>OR</u>				
	Best	Competitor State Titles	Μ.	Simone	D.J. Newlands Trophy
	Most	Improved Beach Event (J. Bull, J. Mills, P. Gold		& R Team orthy, A. Do	K. Star Trophy owley)
	Best	Swim Competitor	J.	Duhne	Henley SLSC Trophy
	Best	Behaviour & Attendance	A.	Lewis	R. Hosking Shield
	Most	Enthusiastic Junior	G.	Fletcher	R. Mani Memorial Trophy
	Most	Improved Junior	Μ.	Simone	Henley SLSC Trophy

TREASURER'S REPORT

A review of the Financial Statements for Season 1984/85 will show a reduction in funds held by the Club from \$20,300 to \$14,300 and a reduction in net income derived for the period from \$7,500 in Season 1983/84 to \$830 in Season 1984/85.

The Club has incurred capital expenditure on the building being renovations, purchase and laying of carpet and painting to the hall of \$5,100 and with the conclusion of the proposed working bees, it is toped that the hall will become a source of revenue making for the

Other purchase of capital, the main item being the Inflatable Rubber Boat, was purchased with the support of donations to the Club.

The reduction in net income can be seen by comparison of the various trading accounts, and a reduction in income received combined with increased costs associated with the training, commitment and running of the Club.

During the season the account associated with the Sub-Junior division of the Club was closed and the financial running of this division was administered by the Hon. Treasurer through the General Account.

The \$1500 Investment previously held by the Sub-Junior division was cashed-in and the funds were placed towards the purchase of a cash register for the Top Room.

At the conclusion of the year, a transfer of \$2200 was made from excess funds held in the Social Club Account for use in the General Account.

Some loss in the Clothing Account can be attributed to the purchase of jackets for the Australian Title Touring Team but the sale of clothing items still remains an area for tighter control and administration.

The following balance of accounts were in operation as at 31st May, 1985.

H.S.L.S.C.	General Account	\$ 5,796.28
	Funds Invested in FCA Ltd.	8,000.00
H.S.L.S.C.	Social Club Account	560.00
		\$14,356.28

Finally, as Treasurer, my thanks are recorded to the following persons:

The Secretary, Trevor Mulvihill, for his assistance in the collection of subscriptions;

Jim Goldsmith, for the running of the Top Room and working with me on the accountability of the Top Room operation;

John Goldsworthy, and the Social Club team, for their fundraising activities;

All donors; and

The Auditors, Mr. Geoff Duhne and Mr. Peter Peppin.

HAYDYN JOHNS, Hon. Treasurer

HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC.

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS STATEMENT FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST MAY, 1985.

1,325.50 2,415.83 652.80 1,657.70 361.49 1,743.38 599.97 658.22 9,394.89 1,474.39 1,474.39	11,522.14 1,486.91 7,734.02 1,652.70 517.50 6,621.04 30.00 - 14,356.28 58,311.58 58,311.58
Administration Affiliation & Registration Power & Rates Trophies and Honorarium Repairs & Maintenance Building Telephone Insurance Stationery & Postage Operating Expenses Other Building Patrol, Carnival Equipment, Gym, Etc. Repairs & Maintenance Gear Patrol & Carnival Expenses Swimming Lessons	Bar Furchases Bar Expenses Fund Raising Expenses Purchase Clothing Australian Championships Loan Repayments Float Creditors Sundry Expenses Cash at Bank 30/5/85
1984 1,583 1,583 1,160 362 1,950 1,950 1,950 1,950 1,950	7,906 7,906 7,906 6,621 676 20,325 74,015
1985 20,325.78 1,536.85 10,489.70 2,269.50 13,731.20 769.40 16,450.64 150.60 216.00 1,062.00 419.80 20.00	35.00
Cash at Bank 1/6/84 Interest Received Donations Subscriptions Fund Raising Activities Sale of Clothing Bar Takings Telephone Swimming Classes Gear Repairs & Maintenance Gear Insurance	Sale of Amenities Sundry Debtors Sundry Income
1984 28,809 1,802 14,840 2,368 15,126 672 21,002 120 -	196 444 444

HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB, INC.

STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPEND TURE FOR YEAR ENDED 31ST MAY, 1985.

1984		1985
	INCOME	
2,368 5,501 7,220 14,840 1,802 - 444	Subscriptions Profit from Bar Traing Profit from Fundrai ing Donations Interest Received Government Grant Sundry Income	2,269.50 3,489.47 5,997.18 10,249.70 1,586.85 2,988.00 30.00
32,175	TOTAL INCOME RECEIV D	26,610.70
7,009 12,518 4,795	LESS EXPENDITURE Affiliations & Regi trations Carnival & Patrol E penses Repairs & Maintenan e Gear Trophies & Honorari m Swimming Classes Australian Titles Clothing Repairs & Maintenance Building Insurance Power & Rates Telephone Depreciation Operating Expenses Interest on Loan	1,325.50 1,024.00 1,854.59 632.80 41.40 517.50 476.45 1,657.70 1,723.38 2,415.83 230.89 6,548.00 1,258.39 6,074.22
24,620	TOTAL EXPENDITURE	25,780.65
7,555	NET INCOME FOR PERIOD	830.05

HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC.

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MAY, 1985.

1984			1985
	ACCUMULATED FUNDS		
197,748 	Balance 1st June, 1984 Add Increase for Year	205,303.41	
205,303			206,133.46
	Represented by:		evod Eustin
	CURRENT ASSETS		
20,826 250 3,440	Cash at Bank Cash on Hand Stock	14,356.28 280.00 3,654.89	
24,016	Less CURRENT LIABILITIES		18,291.17
38,008	Loan		37,460.71
(13,992)	EXCESS OF CURRENT ASSETS OVER CURRENT	LIABILITIES	(19,169.54)
	Add FIXED ASSETS		
197,188 1,263 1,940 96 260 - 8,260 10,288 219,295 205,303	Clubhouse and Furnishings Amenities Gymnasium Office Equipment Registered Vehicles Power Craft Surf Boats Patrol & Carnival Equipment	203,285.00 860.00 1,604.00 77.00 208.00 4,782.00 5,911.00 8,576.00	225,303.00 206,133.46

We have audited the Financial and Banking Records of the Henley Surf Lifesaving Club Inc., and certify that the above three Statements of Receipts and Payments, Income and Expenditure, Assets and Liabilities give a correct summation of the transactions contained therein.

G. DUHNE, B.A. (Acc.), A.A.S.A., C.P.A.

P. PEPPIN, B.Ec., M.Ec., A.A.S.A., C.P.A., L.G.C., Dip. L.G.A., A.F.A.I.M.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Henley Surf Life Saving members of past and present status should reflect with pride the 60 years of voluntary service they have given to our community. This year also marks a mile stone as Jim Doherty completes 50 years service.

Members have settled down to a year of purpose, sometimes with modest results but more importantly with the interests of our fellow members and club objectives as top priority.

The Club facilities have been upgraded to a level that will be of greater comfort to our members during the coming season.

Our Juniors, or Nippers, have suffered administratively this year. However, with an acute awareness this trend will be controlled and turned around during the coming season.

To all our sponsors and supporters I offer thanks and appreciation. Your encouragement has made our voluntary duties of safety in the surf so much easier. To all of my Committee my special thanks for your support and congratulations for a job well done.

BOB MACKENZIE, President.

VALE - SIR ADRIAN CURLEWIS, C.V.O., C.B.E.

On behalf of Mr. Alan B. Whelpton, A.M., President of the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia, it is my sad duty to inform you of the passing of our Life Governor, His Honour, Sir Adrian Curlewis, C.V.O., C.B.E.

In recognition of his long and distinguished service to the Association and the Australian public, he was made a Knight Commander Order of the British Empire. On February 28th, 1974, in a personal private audience with Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, Sir Adrian was presented with the Commander of the Royal Victorian Order.

During his 42 year term as President, membership of the Surf Life Saving Association grew from 6,398 to 29,875, the number of clubs increased from 110 to 230, and 185,104 lives were saved.

Upon retirement as President in 1975, Sir Adrian was fittingly elevated to the special position of Life Governor.

Sir Adrian, the Association President from 1933 to 1975, passed away on Sunday, 16th June at his Mosman home after a short illness. He was aged 84.

No person could have done more to promote the good name of the Surf Life Saving Association than Sir Adrian, affectionately known as 'The Judge'. For 62 years this man, one of Nature's gentlemen, was part of the movement, spreading the message of surf life saving throughout Australia and the world.